
Twenty-Third Sunday in Ordinary Time           September 5,  2010 

 

 
IHS Were not our hearts burning as he spoke to us on the road …  And they recognized him  IN  THE  BREAKING  OF  THE  BREAD Gospel of Luke 24: 13-35 Holy   Name   o f   Jesus   Catho l i c   Chu rch  1 0 2 3 5  A s h b r o o k   D r i v e ,   S a i n t   L o u i s ,   M i s s o u r i ,   6 3 1 3 7  3 1 4 . 8 6 8 . 2 3 1 0      F a x   3 1 4 . 8 6 8 . 3 9 1 9  Gina Keppler  314-868-4824 Judy Mantch 314-868-7995 Anna Petroff 314-869-2936 Ted Piekutowski  314-355-7288 Judi Sams  314-869-2589   Bob Stolte  314-869-8147  Weekend Mass Schedule  Saturday    4:00 pm  Standard Time       5:00 pm  Daylight Time Sunday     8:00am, 10:30am  Daily Mass Schedule  6:30 am Tuesday/Thursday 8:00 am Monday/Wednesday/Friday 8:00 am Wednesday/Thursday Christ Light of the Nations School Check the Bulletin each week for schedule changes.  Holy Days of Obligation  8:00 am, and 7:00 pm  Civil Holidays  9:00 am  Sacrament of Reconciliation   Saturdays 2:30-3:30 (CST);  3:30-4:30 (CDT) Advent & Lent Reconciliation  Services By appointment at any time— call priest directly. Liturgy of the Hours  7:35am  Monday/Wednesday/Friday  Eucharistic Adoration 7:00am Tuesday-midnight Wednesday   Becoming a Catholic Christian    The parish has a year-round/on-going process to assist adults in  becoming Catholic.  It also has a special program for older  unbaptized children.  Both can start any time.  Call Deacon George (868-2310) for further information 

Sacrament of Marriage  Engaged couples begin preparation for the Sacrament of Marriage at least 6 months before their wedding.  Please remember—a wedding date will not be scheduled until the assessment of their readiness for the Sacrament of Marriage has been completed.  Contact the rectory for more information.  Weddings are not scheduled during the Season of Lent. Anointing of the Sick  The sacrament is for those having  surgery, the seriously ill, the  chronically ill, and those near death.  If you know in advance that you are going to the hospital, call one of the priests to arrange for anointing at home or church.  In addition the sacrament is celebrated at church on the first Saturday of the month after evening Mass and on the third Sunday of the month after 8:00 Mass.  It may be repeated as needed.  A PLEDGE TO P A R I S H  L I F E  My parish is composed of  people like me.  I help make it what it is. It will be friendly, if I am.   Its pews will be filled, if I help fill them.  It will do great work, if I work. It will make generous gifts to  causes, if I am a generous giver.  It will bring other people into its  community,  if I invite and bring them.  It will be a parish of loyalty and love, of fearlessness and faith, and a parish with a noble spirit, if I, who make it what it is, am filled with these same things.  Therefore, with the help of God,  I shall dedicate myself to the task of being all the things that I want my parish to be. 

Parish Pastoral Leadership Father Michael Henning Pastor     mickeylee48@sbcglobal.net    Sister Rose Mercurio, SSND Pastoral Associate           rosessnd@sbcglobal.net Ms. Juanita Blackshear Director of Administration & Programs  jblackshear52@sbcglobal.net Mrs. Buffy Modde Parish Nurse parishnurse.hnoj@sbcglobal.net Mrs. Theresa McWilliams Director of Music          tmacwms@sbcglobal.net Deacon George Watson Permanent Deacon                hgwatson@msn.com         Deacon Matthew Duban     Permanent Deacon        meduban@sbcglobal.net         Mrs. Judy Krenn      Youth Ministry Coordinator    judykrenn@aol.com  Christ Light of the Nations Catholic School 1650 Redman Avenue St. Louis, Mo.  63138, 314.741.0400  Sister Mary Lawrence, SSND Principal Sr_mary@charter.net  Parish Support Staff  Mrs. Sandy Miesner Parish Secretary          parishoffice10235@sbcglobal.net Mr. Steve Jones Maintenance Coordinator Mr. David Vaughn Parish Custodian Mrs. Rose Fox Rectory Housekeeping  Parish Pastoral Council Patrick Barrett  314-388-2439 Betty Easley  314-388-0263  
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Highlights of Life in Our Community Our Parish Life Good for You - Good for Others Details in your bulletin or Parish Directory. Being involved insures the vitality of our parish.  Sunday, September 5th Twenty-third Sunday in Ordinary Time • Parish Credit Union  Monday, September 6th Labor Day Holiday (Parish Offices Closed—Mass 9:00am)  Tuesday, September 7th • Eucharistic Adoration & Visits • Pastoral Leadership Team Meeting • Just Faith Program  Wednesday, September 8th • Eucharistic Adoration & Visits • Parish Quilting • Room At The Inn Program • Zumba Class • Health & Wellness Committee    Friday, September 10th • Deanery 8th Grade Confirmation Rally (Trinity Catholic High School)  Saturday, September 11th Parish Fall Festival & Homecoming 9:00am—10:00pm  • Sacrament of Penance   Sunday, September 12th    Twenty-fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time • Parish Credit Union    Coming Special Events  CLN Athletic Assn Golf Tournament Saturday, September 18th Eagle Springs Golf Course, Tee Off 8:00am  Listening Session on Catholic Education Tuesday, October 5th Trinity Catholic High School Selected gathering of parish leaders and parents to discuss the advancement of Archbishop Carlson’s vision for Catholic education.  Archdiocesan Pastoral Assembly Saturday, October 30th Cardinal Rigali Center 1st annual gathering of parish leaders from across the Archdiocese focusing this year on Evangelization. 

Jesus Invites Us to Follow and Walks With Us on the Journey The Way of Discipleship—A Roadmap  T HE DISCIPLINE OF CARRYING THE CROSS TODAY  strengthens us to carry it tomorrow.  For example, not participating in negative gossip strengthens us to regard others with charity; reaching out to another in need when we are already overburdened with responsibilities strengthens our relationships with others.  Such dying to self already raises us to new life.   We are  growing into the persons  God has made us  capable of becoming.  Volunteers Needed Today Becoming a Mass Server  O NCE AGAIN I WOULD ASK our children, teens and young adults, and older adults to  prayerfully consider volunteering as a Mass Server.  We are in need of more servers.  Anyone can be a server.  It’s a great stewardship opportunity.  Everyone will  receive the training they need and scheduling is quite flexible.  Parish member who are actively involved in Liturgical Ministries are an  important part of the sacramental life of our community and help to insure that we remain a viable  parish.  Training and scheduling begins in several weeks.   If you have any questions or would like to volunteer, please call Lynda Brand, 314-388-1244.  Annual Mission Cooperative Appeal “Jesus Be Joy in You!”  I RECEIVED A THANK YOU NOTE this week from Fr. John Hansen, SMP, who preached on behalf of the missions of his  religious order, the Society of Our Mother of Peace, several weeks ago.  Every year parishes across the United States try to give special  attention and assistance to the needs of the Church in mission lands.   Father John’s community was founded in 1966 and serves in the Philippines, Nigerian, and in the United States.  Their primary  apostolic work includes door-to-door evangelization and helping  

others deepen their awareness of God through retreats, spiritual direction, and involvement in the Society’s work.  In his note Fr. John wrote:  So many thanks for the opportunity to present the Mission Appeal.  My thanks to the altar servers, ushers, lectors, ministers of music and song, the Eucharistic ministers, and  especially Deacons Matt and George—nothing was left unattended and all was overseen.  My thanks to all the Parish family for their  attentive ears, minds, and hearts!   We appreciate their generous giving to the Missions and in putting  attention—loving attention—to their relationship with the Lord and to one another in Him!  God bless you all!  Vocations— A Community’s Responsibility No One Ever Asked Me!  T HE MOST RECENT STUDY ON VOCATIONS in the United States found that 30-40% of young men have thought about the possibility of the priesthood.  It’s equally as true for men and women considering religious life.  The  survey also found one important  reason why most do not explore the  possibility any further than their  private thoughts—no one ever asked, no one ever encouraged, no one offered support.  Each of us must invite and challenge the elementary and high school  students we know as well as young adult Catholics to explore a vocation to the priesthood, diaconate, or  religious life, if we think they may be gifted for such a calling and  especially if we know they’ve been  thinking about it.  More information visit:  www.stlvocations.org 
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       September 11-12  5:00pm  Barb Ellington*, Marilyn Gittemeier*, Dee Hooser, Jennifer Krsul, Mary Krsul, Laura Lucido, Judy Mantych, Ellen Mills, Carol Oldendorf-D  8:00am  Rita Nieman*, Bernice Parciak*, Laura Petroff, Anne Schwanz, Pat Stolte, Marie Tabor, Frank Albers, Martin Audrain, Josephine Bono-D  10:30am  Mike Walsh*, Janet Ulreich*, Judi Sams, Re-gina Anderson, Linda Byrns, Joan Cuidon, Pat Edgar, Jeanne Field, Lori Garner-D          September 11-12  5:00pm Linda Brand 8:00am Sr. Rose 10:30am Mary Ann Harris            September 6-10   8:00am Jim & Joan Cuidon     September 11-12 5:00pm Jonah Durbin, Jackson Compas & Terry   Stocking 8:00am Andrew Gerhart & David Bober  10:30am Juliana, Libby & Grace Modde         September 11-12  5:00pm Volunteers Needed 8:00am Mark & Lucia Tranel 10:30am Jim & Joan Cuidon    

  MASS INTENTIONS   MONDAY September 6 9:00am  Rita Tranel  TUESDAY September 7 6:30am  Mary Otto  WEDNESDAY  September 8 8:00am  Alberta Franklin        THURSDAY  September 9 6:30am  Tim Ferrell  FRIDAY September 10 8:00am  Lottie Phelps  SATURDAY September 11 5:00pm  People of the Parish  SUNDAY  September 12 8:00am  Robert Gravlin 10:30am Louise & Henry Beelman Eucharistic Ministers  Serving Our Lord in the ministry as an Extra Ordinary Minister of Holy Communion is a privilege.  Anyone who would be interested in assisting at Mass in this ministry, please  contact Linda Schneider at 868-2374 

The Knights of Columbus Our Lady Of the Rosary Council 6971 Is Sponsoring A Youth Essay Contest 2010 All Catholic students in public, private and parochial schools grades 8,9,10,11 and 12 are invited to participate in the 2010 Knights of Columbus Essay Contest. Students are encouraged to write a 500 to 750 word essay on the theme of: “ The Responsibility Of The Catholic Citizen In A Free Society.” The local contest deadline October 14th 2010 All contestants on the local level are recognized for their participation in the contest. Participants are required to furnish written pa-rental consent. For entry forms contact the parish office, for additional information contact Tommy Tolentino Jr. at 314-922-2234. 

St. Rose Philippine Duchesne Fall Class  Come join us for our fall class schedule starting Setpt.13th. Arthritis Exercise Classes: 8 weeks on Monday and Thursday’s Morning class:  9:30—10:30am Evening Classes: 5:00-6:00pm Cost is $10 per 8 week class.  For more  information or to sign up, call Peggy at 837-3410 
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  BACK BY POPULAR DEMAND  ZUMBA IS RETURNING TO  HOLY NAME OF  JESUS  WHEN:   SEPT. 8TH WHERE:  COMMUNITY CENTER TIME: 6:00-7:00 P.M.       DRESS IN COMFORTABLE CLOTHES AND SHOES BRING  WATER  BE READY TO HAVE  LOTS OF FUN WHILE  EXERCISING Because of the Fall Festival, Blood  Pressures will be checked the weekend of September 18-19  If you or a family member or friend are Admitted to the hospital, please call the office at 868-2310 and give us that information.  We would love to visit you and have the community pray for you.  Because of HIPA, the hospitals will not let us know you are there. 

            What are you                            THANKFUL for?  Do you ever wonder when you go to bed at night, if you are going to make it through another day. Do you ever wonder how you can fit one more thing on your calendar, or how you can prepare a meal for yet another sick friend.  Maybe your husband was just diag-nosed with terminal cancer, or your sib-ling, or even you. Are you the caregiver of two aging parents with numerous health issues. Or your young son or daughter is special needs and requires assistance with basic, daily activities.   When our lives are filled with chal-lenges and obstacles, we don’t always see the obvious….. that God is there to carry us when we don’t have the energy or strength to go on. Sometimes we are so busy, we forget to thank Him for all that he has given to us. I would like to share some quotes that I came across on the website caring.com. • “I’m so thankful for the life my mom gave me, my wonderful grandkids that my husband left for me….Thank you God!” • “I am thankful the weather is cooling down and the days are getting shorter.” • “I am thankful that I finally gave everything to God and stopped being full of worry and fear. Moving slowly into early onset dementia has been scary but God has given me a beau-tiful home close to my family and they take care of me…….” • “ I’m thankful to God for choosing me to live in his paradise-world….I’m thankful for Jesus Christ who bore the pain of my many sins so I won’t have to.” • “I am thankful for my children, who keep in contact with me, even though they all live in different states…...” Thank you all who read my column. If you would like, e-mail me with what you are thankful for. Sign it Anonymous if you choose not to use your name. Peace and joy, Buffy Modde, Parish Nurse @ HNOJ parishnurse.hnoj@sbcglobal.net 
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Please pray for the repose of the soul of Vincent  Verace, Mike Treese  and all who have died this week.  May her soul and all the souls of the faithful departed rest in peace.  Amen 

Can you recall the last time you had a moment for yourself?..To Think..To Pray..To Relax..To Be Quiet..?  Now is the time to do something for your-self and God.  Come with other women from our parish for the retreat on October 8,9 & 10.  Join us for a time of rest, renewal, and spiritual nourishment at King’s House Retreat and Renewal Center in  Belleville, Il.  Registration ends on 09/14. Please contact Parish Captain Carol Oldendorf at 395-2814 or email: cmoldendorf@charter.net for  further information and to register. Dear Friends in Christ,  I appeal to you today to give generously to the National Collection for The Catholic University of America in Washington, DC.  Catholic University is unique as the national university of the Catholic Church and the only higher education institution founded by the U.S. bishops and chartered by the Vatican.  As such, it has a special responsibility to Educate future leaders for our Church and our nation.  In this sense, The Catholic University of America  belongs to all of us in the Church, regardless of where we live.  The financial sacrifices required of Catholic parents to provide a truly Catholic college education are  enormous. All of the funds received through this collection underwrite the financial aid program at the  university.  Simply put, your contributions directly benefit students at Catholic University from all over the United States, including our own archdiocese, by funding scholarships for those who would not otherwise be able to attend.  Last year, nearly 3,000 students at CUA received scholarship support through the funds raised via the National Collection for Catholic University.  Students at Catholic University receive personalize4d attention is a wide variety of programs, combining an excellent liberal arts curriculum with courses in their major fields of study.  Grounded in the philosophy of the Catholic intellectual tradition, these students are well prepared for success in life and ready to make a  difference in today’s world.  Thank you for your support of The Catholic University of America.  Sincerely yours in Christ,  Most Reverend Robert J. Carlson Archbishop of St. Louis EMERGENCY NUMBERS If you do not have an emergency contact number on file with the office, PLEASE, call and give us one. There have been situations when we needed to contact  a “next of kin”, and did not have an emergency number.  Please let us help you in a more timely fashion. 

HOLY NAME OF JESUS LADIES GUILD MEETING will be on Monday, Sept 13th in the Community Center at 7pm.  Come and welcome your new President, Debbie Maue and catch up with your friend’s summer news!  Refreshments will be served.  More information next week. 
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 Fall Festival & Homecoming Saturday, September 11, 2010  9:00am Registration for 5 or 2 mile       Walk/Run $15.00 Entry Fee  11:00am Game booths, Face   Painting, Games of Chance, Basket Booth, White   Elephant Booth, Children’s Games  12pm-3pm Bingo in the Cafeteria  2pm-8pm Inflatables & Other Amusements  2pm-4pm Music by DJ  4pm-5pm Local Talent Hour  4pm-7pm BBQ Pork Steak Dinner  6pm-10pm Live Music by 3rd Degree  Food and Drink Available Throughout the Day! Chili Cook-off, Pull Tabs, Basket Raffle 
Students in grades 6—8 and their parents are invited  To attend High School Night at  Trinity Catholic High School  1720 Redman Road—Saint Louis, MO. 63138  7:00pm  Wednesday, September 8, 2010  There will be representatives from 16 area high schools present to provide information regarding entrance requirements, curriculum and activities, finances, and other areas of interests to parents and students.  Dates and locations for additional  High School Nights are posted at: www.archstl.org/secondary 

      Volunteers are needed to peel potatoes for the Fall Festival on Friday morning, September 10th.  If you can give and hour or two please join us in the  Community Center.  We also need lots of cakes and desserts for the  Festival on September 11th.  Please drop your cake or dessert off at the Community Center on Saturday morning.  If you did not get a chance to sign up to volunteer at one  of the booths,  please contact the parish office and we will gladly pass your name on to the  Chairman. 

     Fall is approaching and so is the fall yardwork!  Northeast Deanery Senior Ministry is currently scheduling groups for fall yardwork blitzes  including leaf raking and gutter cleaning for older adult homeowner age 65 and up.  This is a great family friendly volunteer opportunity or simply an opportunity for a group of friends to serve older adults in their community.  To be placed on the list or to volunteer, please contact Whitney at 314-664-9700.  Homeowners will be accommodated accord-ing to the availability of volunteers. 
The Basket Committee wishes to thank you for your generosity with the many donations for the Fall  Festival Basket Booth.  We no longer need any  basket donations at this time.  Please come by the Booth at the Festival to see the amazing baskets that have been created!  Thanks again for your support!! 
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 PRAYER CHAIN      If you or someone you know is in need of prayer, please call either Betty Kondracki @868-0176 or Pat Edgar @868-4143.  If there is anyone who would like to be part of this rewarding ministry, we could always use another prayer partner. 23rd Sunday in Ordinary Time  “Everyone of you who does not renounce all his possessions cannot be my disciple.”  LUKE 14:33  When we first hear this statement, it seems that Je-sus is making an unrealistic demand upon us.  How can we renounce all of our possessions?  We need them to life.  However, what we must renounce is the belief that they belong to us.  Everything that we have belongs to God alone. All of our resources are entrusted to us not only for our own use, but also so that we can help others.  Once we renounce the idea that we possess or are entitled to anything, it is much easier to share the many gifts that God has given us.  Then we truly are His Disciples. 

Stewardship of Treasure Your Gifts of Support for Our Parish Mission  
    Gregg Murphy, Donald Paulsen, Jane Kickham, Dave Murphy, Evelyn Hoh, Marvin Scott        Mary Pennock, Jo Smith 

Report on Parish  Collections Envelope Offerings $5,445.40 Loose Offerings $102.56 Total Sunday Collection: Parish Support $5,342.84 St. Vincent de Paul Society $197.00 

White House Women’s Retreats—Fall 2010 Date  Time   Director Sept 13-16 Begins 11:30am Fr. Ed O’Brien Oct 4-7 Begins 11:30am Sr. Marie       Schwann, CSJ Oct 18-21 Begins 11:30am Fr. Dick Hadel Nov 15-18 Begins 11:30am Fr. Dick Hadel Nov 18-21 Begins  5:00pm Fr. Bob       Costello S.J. Are the hurried actions of life becoming a distrac-tion?  Close your day planner, unplug your computer, turn off your cell phone and come sit at the feet of our Lord.  Surrounded by the beauty and serenity of White House Retreat, you will be guided through the Spiritual Exercises of St. Ignatius that are the key-stone of the White House experience.  The fatigue of everyday life is something we do not recognize until we allow ourselves the luxury of uninterrupted rest.  You owe it to yourself to let go of the world and spend some quality time with our Lord.  Please con-tact Cyndi Barton at White House Retreat 314-416-6400 x 230 and visit www.whretreat.org 

September 5 through September 12, 2010  Sunday: Wis 9:13-18b  Ps 90:3-6,12-17  Phlm 9- 10,12-17  Lk 14:25-33 Monday: 1 Cor 5:1-8  Ps 5:5-7,12  Lk 6:6-11 Tuesday: 1 Cor 6:1-11  Ps 149:1b-6a,9b  Lk 6:12- 19 Wednesday: Mi 5:1-4a or Rom 8:28-30  Ps 13:6a-c   Mt 1:1-16,18-23 or 1:28-23 Thursday: 1 Cor 8:1b-7,11-13  Ps 139:1b-3,13- 14b,23-24  Lk 6:27-38 Friday: 1 Cor 9:16-19,22b-27  Ps 84:3-6,12  Lk  6:39-42 Saturday: 1 Cor 10:14-22  Ps 116:12-13,17-18  Lk  6:43-49 Sunday: Ex: 32:7-11,13-14  Ps 51:3-4,12-13,17,19   1 Tm 1:12-17  Lk 15:1-32 
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Wed  1st    9:00am  First Wednesday Coffee/Donuts  CC      9:00am  Quilting     CC  Thurs  2nd    7:00pm  Fall festival Meeting    POC  Sat  4th    11:00am  Memorial Mass for Homer Zigler  C  Mon  6th    9:00am  Mass      C         PARISH OFFICE CLOSED  Tues  7th    6:30pm  Just Faith     POC  Wed  8th    9:00am  Quilting     CC      4:00pm  Room at the Inn    POC      6:00pm  Zumba  Class     CC      6:30pm  Health & Wellness    POC  Sat  11th    9:00am—11:00pm FALL FESTIVAL      Sun  12th    NO COFFEE  AND DONUTS THIS WEEK  Mon  13th    9:00am  Exercise Class     CC      1:00pm  Pinochle Club     CC      7:00pm  Ladies Guild Meeting    CC  Tues  14th    7:30pm  Men’s Club Meeting    CC  Wed  15th    9:00am  Quilting     CC      6:00pm  Zumba Class     CC  Sat/Sun  18th-19th   4:00pm  Blood Pressure Screening   CC      Blood Pressure Screening & Coffee/Donuts following Mass CC  Mon  20th    9:00am  Exercise Class     CC  Wed  22nd    9:00am  Quilting     CC      6:00pm  Zumba Class     CC  Sat  25th    9:00am—1:00pm BLOOD DRIVE    CC  Mon  27th    9:00am  Exercise Class     CC      7:00pm  Renovation Committee Meeting  POC  Wed  29th    9:00am  Quilting     CC      6:00pm  Zumba Class     CC 




